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25th August 2021 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians,  
 
Whilst hoping this letter finds you in the best of health, please take note of the following 
provisions. 
 
 
COLLECTION OF TEXTBOOKS 
 
As per our yearly procedure, the teacher librarians have prepared the set of textbooks needed 
by all students to be collected from school before the commencement of the new scholastic 
year.   
 
You are kindly asked to use the entrance by the Sports Complex and wear a face mask when 
on premises.  
 
These textbooks will be distributed from the school library as per schedule below:  
 

• Year 9 (Surname A – N) 16th September  08:30 – 12:00 

• Year 9 (Surname O – Z) 20th September  08:30 – 12:00 

• Year 10 *   14th September  08:30 – 12:00 

• Year 11    13th September  08:30 – 12:00 

 
(* The majority of Year 10 students have already collected their books. Therefore, on the 14th 
September, Year 10 students need only bring the money. The school library will be closed on 
this day. During the first week of school, we will then distribute the last sets of books to the 
remaining Year 10 students). 
 
 
COLLECTION OF MONEY 
 
Money will be collected by the entrance of the school canteen on the same day.  Such 
payment will cover all expenses incurred including photocopies, school diary and school 
magazine.  New entrants are asked to pay an additional €9 for locker use.  It is of utmost 
importance that you prepare the exact amount in a transparent plastic bag in advance. 
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Breakdown of 
Collected Money  
2021-2022 

Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Locker 
€9  

for 3 years 

Did not use lockers 
(€3) in 20-21 
Pending €6 

Did not use lockers 
(€3) in 20-21 
Pending €3** 

School Diary €5 €5 €5 

Annual Magazine €5 

Annual Magazine 
(€5) was not 

published in 20-21 
€5 for 21-22 

Annual Magazine 
(€5) was not 

published in 20-21 
€5 for 21-22 

Photocopies €25 €25 €25 

Total €44 €35 - €8 = €27 €35 - €8 = €27 

 

**€3 to be used for printing of end of year photos 
 
 
DATA COLLECTION AND ONLINE MEETINGS 
 
Year 9 students and New Entrants 
 
You are asked to hand in the forms attached, duly filled in, on the same day that you collect 
your textbooks.  These forms will also be collected by our clerical staff by the entrance of the 
school canteen.  Please ensure that all details are filled in correctly, for you to have regular 
access to important information that the school administration will be sending from time to 
time. 
 
 
Year 10 and Year 11 – Updated Contact Details 
 
You have already received an email/announcement on MySchool, where you were instructed 
to send your updated contact details. To do so, kindly click on the link below.  
 
https://cutt.ly/FQKU9C2 
 
 

https://cutt.ly/FQKU9C2


 

  

 

 

 

Mail: sbc.kirkop.ss@ilearn.edu.mt | Web: https://kulleggsanbenedittuss.com/ 

Skola Sekondarja 

Triq San Ġwann, 

Ħal Kirkop KKP 9011, Malta 

Tel: 25984400 

Secondary School 

St John Street, 

Kirkop KKP 9011, Malta 

Tel: 25984400 

St BENEDICT COLLEGE 

 
Online Meetings 
 
Due to COVID19 restrictions, our yearly intoroductory meetings will be organised online and 
have been scheduled on these dates. 
 
Year 9 Online Meeting   22nd September  17:30 – 18:30 
 
Year 10 and 11 Online Meeting  23rd September  17:30 – 18:30 
 
 
These meetings will be held on MS Teams. It is therefore very important that in the next few 
days, you join the Parents/Guardians team, using your personal email address or your child’s 
iLearn address, through this link. 
 
https://cutt.ly/aQKYgqr 
 
We also suggest that you access the school website and join our social media pages to keep 
abreast with all the school events and initiatives. 
 

School Website: https://kulleggsanbenedittuss.com/  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/benedittusocial  

Instagram:  https://www.instagram.com/benedittu_sec/  

Twitter:  https://twitter.com/benedittu  

Youtube:  https://www.youtube.com/c/KulleggSanBenedittuSkolaSekondarjaKirkop 

 
Whilst thanking you for your support and cooperation, we look forward to working with you 
and our newly enrolled students.  Should you need to speak directly to me, I kindly ask you to 
call at school to fix an appointment. 
 
 
Regards 
 
 
 
 
Mr A. Galea 
Head of School 
 

Virtual School Tour 
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